
CHURCH PREEN, HUGHLEY AND KENLEY 

PARISH COUNCIL

M I N U T E S

of meeting held in The Old School, Kenley

on 

Tuesday 19th January 2016
at 7.30pm

Present:

    


Parish Councillor Ken Pugh (Chairman)

Parish Councillor Martin Morris

Parish Councillor Peter Ince (Vice Chairman)

Parish Councillor Myrtle Roberts

Parish Councillor Richard Roycroft

Clerk to Parish Council Jayne Simmons

Councillor Claire Wild

Members of the Public - 1
1.      
WELCOME

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and also explained emergency evacuation procedures.

2.
APOLOGIES

There were no apologies.
3.         DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest.  
4.         MINUTES OF LAST MEETING
Minutes of the meeting 15th September and Extra-ordinary meeting 6th January 2016 having been previously circulated to all members were taken as having been read. These were then signed as a true record of the meeting.

5.  
MATTERS ARISING

There were no matters arising

6.         CORRESPONDENCE

(i) Information received by Clerk since last meeting circulated and read by Parish Councillors.  The majority of information had been emailed previously to those who receive emails.  
(ii) The Clerk asked if everyone had now completed and returned their Pecuniary Interest forms.  Confirmation was given that these had now been completed.
(iii) LJC Meeting – the next meeting on 28th January has now been cancelled.

(iv) Audit for Smaller Authorities – In 2017 Parish Councils with a turnover of under £25,000 no longer need to send their financial audit to external Auditors, Mazars.  Accounts will still need to go to an Internal Auditor.

7.    
FINANCIAL MATTERS

(i)  
Payments to Clerk agreed and signed by Chairman.

(ii) 
Bank Reconciliation – the meeting agreed the bank reconciliation compiled by

the Clerk as a true record.

8.
HIGHWAYS


(i)  Parking outside Church Preen Primary School

Councillor Wild said this has been a recurring problem with a number of primary schools and Headteachers have written to parents.  Councillor Pugh explained that this is not parents but staff who are parking outside the school all day and the verges are now breaking down.  He has spoken to Head teacher, Mr Tinker but he does not want to get involved.  Clerk asked to write to Councillor Wild who will email Karen Bradshaw in Education.  Parking is available at the village hall and on the Hughley road.

9.
PLANNING

(i)   Walnut Cottage
Councillor Ince has been asked by a number of parishioners what is happening regarding caravans at Walnut Cottage.  They did have a five caravan Certificated Location. PC Ince has spoken to Planners today and although there are a number of applications under the name of Walnut Cottage and Milward Rise there are no applications for the caravan park.  As far as the planners are concerned he is operating with no planning consent.  When PC Pugh spoken to him about the bollards he said then that he did have permission for the caravans.  Clerk asked to write to Julian.beeston@shropshire.gov.uk and copy Shropshire Planning Development and Control.
10.
PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE

At present the Parish Council does not have a website which is sufficient for what is required.  The Shropnet one is shutting down.  By law we should have had one up and running by now.  Clerk and PC Ince met with Peter Acs who has set up several websites for local Parish Councils.  This quote and another were shown to the Parish Councillors.  Other companies being used are Hugo Fox or Web Orchard.  Nothing would be live until end of February at the earliest.  PC Ince has completed and returned the DCLG grant application form – applied for £1577 grant.  If PC are successful in obtaining the grant it has to be assumed  it will not be received before the 2016/17 Precept is agreed.
Councillor Wild suggest PC Ince and Clerk explore different options, this would save having a number of meetings to discuss it.  Web Orchard are providing website for Shrewsbury Town Council and it seems good.  With grant, what is not used would have to be paid back.
Clerk showed meeting information  from SALC about setting up a website.  Both PC Roberts and PC Roycroft said they would be interested in attending this on 23rd February at Craven Arms.  Clerk to book them both into training – cost is £30.00 per person.
11.  
PRECEPT 2016/17
Parish Councillors feel that the Parish Council pay somethings towards the electricity for the School Room.  It was suggested that some CIL money could be used to contribute to this.

As the Parish Council has to have a website there are costs involved.  A laptop and scanner is also required as the existing computer is too old.  Although a grant has been applied for it will not be available immediately and a decision has to be made at this meeting to decide on the Precept for the coming year.  It is illegal to operate with no money but there should be enough money in reserve which could be used to purchase a laptop and scanner.  Central government are putting more responsibility on Parish Councillors who are not paid (except for Clerk).  Parish Councils are the only authority who can raise Council Tax without asking permission to do this.  
There is £500 which could be taken from reserves which would pay for laptop and training of website set up.  After discussion it was agreed to increase the Precept by £1,000.  Proposed by PC Ince and seconded by PC Roberts.  It was noted that Chairman Pugh and PC Morris counter proposed an increase of £500.  It was however decided to apply for a Precept of £3,400 which is £1,000 increase.
13.
ITEMS FOR THE NEXT AGENDA


Website
14.  
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

17th May 2016 (AGM)
Meeting closed at 9.10pm.
Signed ……………………………………


Dated …………………………..

Chairman Ken Pugh


